COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.jpg]



MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 14 h December, 2015

HEADED ITEM NO. 2 e ii
Report of the LUCAN Area Committee Meeting 24th November, 2015
Minutes of the Land Use Planning & Transportation Strategic Policy Committee

Thursday, 17th September 2015

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor W. Lavelle




Councillor L. O’Toole





Councillor P. Gogarty
Council Officials: 
Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use





Planning & Transportation





Mr. Jim Kennelly, A/Senior Engineer




Ms K. Gainford, ASO
Non Elected
Mr D. Sherwin, Mr. N. Durkan.

Members:


Apologies for inability to attend were received from Councillor C. Brophy

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor W. Lavelle presided.



1.
Confirmation of Minutes

Following a proposal from Cllr. Lavelle, it was AGREED, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 7th May 2015 would be carried forward to the next meeting of the SPC.
2. Site Visit to Traffic Management Centre
Members of the Committee proceeded to the Traffic Management Centre where a presentation was given by J. Kavanagh, Traffic Management CCTV Controller, on Intelligent Transport systems in the Traffic Centre used to achieve optimum traffic management and minimise congestion.
Mr E. Taaffe and Mr J. Kavanagh addressed questions raised by Councillors W. Lavelle, P. Gogarty and L. O’Toole and Mr N. Durkan.
Councillor W. Lavelle expressed an interest that another visit be organised in the near future and this was AGREED.
3. Update on County Development Plan/Review/Strategic Road Network
Mr. E. Taaffe provided a further update on the process currently underway on the Review of the County Development Plan

Councillors Lavelle and O’Toole raised questions including amount of submissions to date and enquired if any update from the NRA regarding submission from South Dublin County Council had been received.  E. Taaffe responded to the questions raised.
4. Pay Parking Review Update
Mr. J. Kennelly, A/Senior Engineer, presented the update.
Following on from previous SPC meeting further discussions were had in which Councillors W Lavelle, P Gogarty and L O’Toole contributed. Queries and questions were raised in relation to life of parking machines, 30 minute grace period, extra signage. E Taaffe responded to all queries and questions raised.
5. Update on Draft Development Contribution Scheme 2016 – 2020
E. Taaffe provided an update on process currently underway in relation to Draft Development Contribution Scheme 2016 -2020. 

Many questions and queries were raised by Councillors W. Lavelle, P. Gogarty, L. O’Toole and N. Durkan in which E.Taaffe responded.

Following a proposal from Councillor W. Lavelle it was AGREED, with the Director, E. Taaffe, that a further informal meeting (under the auspices of the LUPT SPC) on the Draft Development Contribution Scheme be held on Tuesday 22nd September at 3.30pm in County Hall.  All members of the SPC and all members of the Council are to be invited.

6. Minutes of Cycling Forum Meeting 
This item was not reached.

7. A.O.B.

Councillor W. Lavelle raised a question about the Strategic Infrastructure Application.  E. Taaffe responded that a CEO submission would be put before the Members at the October County Council Meeting.  Although no changes could be made, Members could add an addendum to the application.  
The meeting concluded at 7.35 p.m.

